
December 2022

No School
October 10

Thanksgiving

No School
October 10

Thanksgiving

School Council mtg.  
Dec. 5 @ 6pm.  

ALL SMS parents are 
welcome to attend

School resumes on 
Monday, 

January 9, 2023

Ecce Ego Sum Mitte Me

Christmas Band 
Concert 

Dec. 21 at 7pm.  
Silver collection @ door

Little Storm 
Basketball 

Tournament 
December 9 & 10

Blanket Exercise - A Time to Reflect



office hours for sms teachers

Ms.  Buit    Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Bergenhenengowen  Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Do you need extra help with any subjects or assignments?  Check out this chart for extra 
time the teachers are putting in for just that reason.  Stop in and ask your questions, or get 
the help you need.  Parents are also welcome to make an appointment to stop in for a chat.

Semester 1 (2022-2023)

Mr. Doolittle   Thursdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Lequiere   Tues/Thurs.     3:15 - 4:00 p.m.

Mr. Marchesin   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Makarchuk   Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Meier    Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Siemens   Tues/Thurs.     3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Smith    Thursdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Vienneau   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Vornbrock   1st, 2nd & 4th Wednesday  3:15 - 3:45 p.m.  
     3rd Tuesday     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Lagler    Thursdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m. 



Bowling

Jae Lynn is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the week, 
sponsored by Harley Phillips. Jae Lynn is our 
athlete of the week for her play on the Auroras 
volleyball team. Jae's passion and dedication to 
volleyball was consistent throughout the Auroras’ 
season. She brings a desire to always improve 
and provided an experienced backbone to the 
team this year. Jae led the way this season with 
kills and her serves always gave the opponents 
trouble. Jae will be playing club for Ace this year 
and will surely be an athlete her teammates can 
lean on. Congratulations on a great season Jae, 
and good luck with club this year.

 Congratulations to Kale 
and Kaydence!  Both 
competed in a bowling 
tournament and secured 
spots on teams heading 
to Provincials in February. 
Kale will be on the Men's 
team, and Kaydence will 
be on the mixed team.

Connor is our St. Mary’s Athlete of  the week, 
sponsored by Harley Phillips. Connor is a part 
of  the Celtics volleyball team. He is extremely 
coachable and applies corrections fast which 
has helped him to develop his skills throughout 
the entire season. He has become a great 
defensive player which often makes it tough 
for his opponents to score points. I am excited 
to have Connor back next year and see how 
he grows as a player! Way to be Connor, SMS 
is proud of  you

Matthew is our St. Mary’s Athlete of  the 
week, sponsored by Harley Phillips... As a 
team captain, Matthew has provided much-
appreciated leadership for a fairly young team 
this whole season. He's been an anchor on both 
the offensive and defensive lines, so much so 
that he was just named as an All Star Offensive 
Lineman by the Southern Alberta High School 
Football League. This just proves that even 
the coaches on other teams have seen and 
recognized his contributions. Matthew is just 
an all-around great player and teammate, and 
is very deserving of  being named Athlete of  
the Week. Way to be Matthew



Shae B. 
Leadership

Abigayle D.
Academics

Kobe M.
Volunteerism

Kaden G.
Volunteerism



St. Mary’s School will be holding its annual Christmas concert on Wednesday, 
December 21st at 7:00 pm in the school gym.  All band students from grades 6 to 
12 as, well as the Jazz band will be performing.  Tickets are not required, but there 
will be a silver collection at the door.  Students need to be at the school no later 
than 6:20 that evening and need to be in full uniform (grade 6 to 8 - white dress 
shirt or sweater and black pants or skirt, grades 9 to 12, black pants and uniform 
with tie).  Please come out and support our young musicians.       

Congratulations to the St. Mary’s Senior Band who performed at the W.R. Myers 
Music of the Night concert on November 15th.  It was great to perform for such a 
large crowd, as well as hear all of the other musical acts from all over the Taber 
area.   The highlight was the massed band/choir of 140 musicians playing and 
singing Walking to the Sky.  Thank you to everyone who came out to support the 
Fine Arts in Taber.

Parents of students renting instruments from the school are reminded that the 
$70 fee for the instrument rental is now due.  If you have not already paid the fee, 
please see Mr. Makarchuk or Mrs. Muller in the offi  ce ASAP

Parents are also reminded that Home Performance Assignment are due every 
month.  The next HPA is due right after we get back from Christmas on January 
6th. Please make sure your son/daughter has played for you and handed in their 
evaluation prior to this date.  

Grade 6-8 students are reminded that they need to hand in a practice sheet 
EVERY week.  To receive full marks, students need to practice 70 minutes, and 
can receive bonus marks if they practice more than 70.  Extra sheets are available 
in the band room.





St. Mary’s 
collection as of 
November 29

Bow Island collection as of 
November 29

We would like to extend our 
appreciation to the following 

individuals and businesses for 
their continued support of our 

annual academic awards.

1st.  Choice Savings and Credit Union 
Ltd.

Appleton Farms
Avail CPA

Taber Citizens on Patrol
CUPE 1825

CWL
Holyspirit ATA

Taber Kinsmen Club
Kiwanis Club 

Knights of Columbus
Ladies Legion Auxiliary

Lamb Weston
Taber Lions Club

McDonald's Chev Olds
Royal Canada Legion
SMS School Council

Southland Funeral Chapel
Holyspirit Board of Trustees (Tom 

Machacek)
Western Financial 

OpenCircle
Interpipeline 

Ted Breznik Memorial Scholarship 



Classification: Protected A 

                                                                 

November 23, 2022

Dear parent/guardian,

Influenza season, also known as the ‘Flu’ season, is here. We want to help protect the health of 
children and families by decreasing the spread of influenza so that you and your children can 
stay safe and healthy throughout the winter season.

In the last few weeks, we have seen a large rise in cough and fever type sickness in our schools. 
We are concerned that this influenza season will be more severe than we have seen in years, and
that illness will continue to disrupt school, sports and upcoming holiday gatherings.

The influenza season in Australia often predicts the type of season we will see in Canada. This 
year, Australia had a particularly severe respiratory virus season with influenza and COVID-19
rising at the same time. They saw the highest rates of influenza disease in children and teenagers,
with children less than 16 years of age accounting for the majority of all influenza 
hospitalizations this year.

While most children who get influenza will recover without complications, some children can 
get very sick and need treatment in hospital. Children can also spread influenza to friends and 
family. H3N2, the common strain of influenza so far in Alberta, is known to cause more severe 
illness in young children and seniors. The influenza vaccine being used this season provides 
protection against the H3N2 virus.

Influenza vaccines are safe, effective and offer the best defense from serious illness. In Alberta, 
the annual influenza vaccine is provided free of charge, and it is recommended for all children 6 
months and older. Parents are encouraged to have their children immunized against influenza. 
Appointments for children under five years of age and their families are available at Alberta 
Health Services (AHS) clinics and can be booked by calling 811 or online at:  
https://bookvaccine.alberta.ca/s/booking. Albertans five years of age and older can get their 
influenza vaccine at a pharmacy or participating physician clinic.

In addition to getting the vaccine, we encourage you and your child to take the following 
everyday actions to prevent influenza:

stay home when feeling sick;
if possible, avoid close contact with people who are sick;
wash hands frequently with soap and warm water for at least 20 seconds or use alcohol 
based hand sanitizer; 
cover your cough;













EF Educational Tours  |  1-800-263-2806  |  80 Bloor Street West, Floor 16, Toronto, ON M5S 2V1  |  TICO-2395858, 50018789 | CPBC-73991, 73990 | OPC: 702732 

Meeting date

Meeting time

Meeting location

Dear Parents & Guardians,

I’m thrilled to share this travel opportunity for our students! Learn more about this exciting tour at an 
information session where we’ll discuss:

• Why travel is important

• Where and when we’re going

• What we’ll see and do

• Who is EF Educational Tours

• And more!

I look forward to seeing you there!

P.S. Can’t make the meeting but want more information?
RSVP using link below and select “No but send info.”

2022-12-14

6:00 PM

St. Mary Catholic School

Portugal
Spring 2024

St. Mary Catholic School

Carolyn Siemens

Scan here to RSVP!
https://bit.ly/3Vn3ZY0



st. mary’s school 
breakfast 

program
O  ering breakfast for the entire st dent body 
(200+ st dents) Mondays through Thursdays!
We are cur ently seeking  nancial donations to 

continue this prog am. 
(Tax receipts issued over $25.00)

Locally purchased items!
Call us at 403-223-3165 if you are interested!



Our SHARE SHELVES are rather bare, so please 
keep us in mind when you are cleaning out 
your closets and come across paper, binders, 
pens, pencils, 
duotangs, etc.   
We will gladly 
take those 
items off  of 
your hands.

Our Japanese students from 
Yokohama received some SMS 
merch today to take back home 
with them!  They are here in Taber 
until the end of December.

Congratulations to all of the students who 
participated in raising money for mens 
health during the month of November.  A 
total of $151.00 was collected, and the 
Grade 6 class has won the pizza party for 
raising the most funds!  Way to go!
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Literacy skills help a child to use words to 
express their thoughts and feelings. It also 
helps them connect to other people and 
understand the world outside of them. Like 
reading and writing, physical literacy gives 
children the skills to learn, participate in, and 
enjoy physical activity.

If that’s literacy, then what’s physical 
literacy?
Physical literacy is moving with confidence 
and control in a variety of physical activities 
and settings. Children can learn movement 
skills through both unstructured free play and 
structured games or activities. Exploring and 
learning movement skills support brain 

rtogether.ca

development, social skills, and builds self-
esteem and confidence. Developing 
physical literacy in the early years helps 
children be physically active for life.

Why is physical literacy important?
Learning basic movement skills such as 
running, jumping, kicking, throwing and 
catching are the building blocks for 
physical activity.

Developing physical literacy gives your 
child the skills, confidence and motivation 
to try new things while also helping them 
build up physical activity minutes as part 
of their day. 

Set the foundation with physical literacy
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Physical literacy vs. physical activity

Physical literacy and physical activity are 
related but they aren’t the same thing. 
Physical activity is how you move and the 
energy you use while moving.

Physical literacy is a person’s motivation, 
confidence, physical competence, knowledge 
and understanding to value and take 
responsibility for engaging in physical activity 
for life.

Having the skills to move is an important part 
of physical literacy, but it’s more than that! For 
example, if you have the physical skills, but 
don’t have confidence or motivation, you may 
not value physical activity.

Why is physical literacy important? 

As teens develop physical literacy, they’re 
able to move and train their body to gain skills 
they want—like kicking the ball to a target or 
landing a cartwheel. These skills build on 
beginner skills they’ve already mastered.  

Exploring and expanding movement skills 
supports brain development, social skills, and 
builds self-esteem and confidence.

The development of physical literacy in teens 
also helps with other valuable life skills like 
adapting to new situations or bouncing back 
after disappointment.

Get set for adventure: Physical literacy and your teen



 

Caregiver Self-Care and  
Co-Regulating with Your Child   

 

Tashia Christie, BA Psychology & Kelvin Ganpatt, BA Psychology, 
Rocky View School Division & MHCB Stepping Stones to Mental Health 

Community Education Service 
 

Improving emotional health and well being 

December 13, 2022 
6:30-8:30pm

The importance of
self care for caregivers,
burnout, compassion
fatigue, and helping
children to practice self
care and regulate
emotions. 

This session is presented by the Community Education Service of the Mental Health Collaborative, 
Child & Adolescent Addiction & Mental Health and Psychiatry Program (CAAMHPP) of Alberta 

Health Services & Rocky View School Division & MHCB Stepping Stones to Mental Health. 

CES@ahs.ca  http://community.hmhc.ca/  403 955-4730 

Click here to 
register 

FREE 
online event 











Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this FREE 
virtual session! 

Once registered, you will receive an email with the link, plus additional 
information regarding the event. 

Does being a part of new building construction excite
you? Are you strong, agile, and able to work at heights?
Do you like being outdoors and working on a team? Then
Ironworker may be the trade for you. Ironworkers
assemble the structural framework in accordance with
engineered drawings and install the primary and
secondary steel for new buildings. Join Westco
Construction to learn more on this essential trade.


